

Town of Maidstone Newsletter - January 2022

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2022

Town Council and all of us at the Town of Maidstone wish you peace, good health, and prosperity throughout this New Year. We look forward to serving you in 2022!

Mayor

Brennan Becotte
Councillors

George Bray Lori Fabish Eleanor Pegg Blair Ryan Marc Telenga Chris Zerr

If you have any concerns, please contact the Town Office at 306-893-2373 or administrator@townofmaidstone.com

SNOW REMINDERS

- Maidstone Public Works is plowing!
 Please remove parked vehicles away from the side of the road so no snow gets left behind.
- Sidewalks must be cleared of snow and ice within 72 hours of the last snowfall
- Snow cannot be pushed onto the roads but remain piled on private property.

Feedback is always welcome.

COMMUNITY

Transfer Site Hours

Winter Hours

Saturday 9:00am – 5:00pm Wednesday closed

Council Meeting Dates 2022

January 11, 25

February 8, 22

March 8, 22

April 5, 26

May 10, 24

June 7, 21

July 12

August 9, 23

September 6, 20

October 4, 18

November 8, 22

December 13

OVERDUE TAXES

The property tax payment deadline was January 1st. A late payment penalty of 1.25% will be added to any overdue taxes each month until paid in full.

E-TRANSFER

No security question required! From your online banking platform enter in the following information:

Email address:

townofmaidstone4@sasktel.net

Message:

Utility account #_____Or

Tax roll #_____

If you would like a receipt, please call the Town Office.

FALSE ALARM FEE POLICY

Dear Rate payer:

The volunteer members of the Maidstone Waseca & District fire and rescue service area have, in recent years, responded to an increasing number of alarm system false-alarm call-outs. These false-alarm call-outs require members to provide an unnecessary response which may remove the member and equipment from being available for a legitimate call-out.

The Board for the Maidstone Waseca & District fire and rescue service area have, at their December 2nd meeting, established a False Alarm Fee Policy which will provide a warning to the ratepayer for the first false alarm call-out and a charge of \$500.00 for the second false alarm call- out and each successive response thereafter increasing by \$500.00.

The Board requests that you consult with your alarm system company to first call yourself and/or others in your household before contacting 911. The Board hopes that these actions will help reduce the number of false alarm call-outs, Thank-you for your consideration.

Maidstone Waseca & District Fire Board